

The First Presbyterian Church in the City of New York

Mr. Joe Battaglia J.B. General Contractor 104-11 101st Street Ozone Park, NY 11417

July 12, 2012

Re: First Presbyterian Church in the City of New York 12 West 12th Street, New York, NY 10011

Dear Mr. Battaglia:

On behalf of FPC, we thank you and your staff for the excellent job you did for us in replacing our historic 5th Avenue Bluestone sidewalk from West 11th Street to West 12th Streets and the sidewalks on West 11th and 12th Streets along the Church's property.

The work was done to NYC-DOT and NYC-Landmark Commission standards in a timely and workman like manner. Your staff was courteous, responsive to our needs and requests. Their dealings with the general public was excellent, we had no complaints or public relations problems related to your work.

Feel free to use us as a reference.

Regard's,

Raiph Morgan, Project Manager

CC: Dr. Jon Walton, Pastor